
From: Wingo, Karen <Karen.Wingo@dss.sc.gov>
To: Pisarik, HollyHollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov

Date: 2/3/2016 12:33:52 PM
Subject: Fwd: DEW and DSS SNAP Employment and Training Program Partnership
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Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:
 

From:  "Foster, Sally" <SFoster@dew.sc.gov>
 
Date:  February 2, 2016 at 11:00:04 AM EST
 
To: "susan.alford@dss.sc.gov" <susan.alford@dss.sc.gov>, "Stanton, Cheryl" <CStanton@dew.
sc.gov>
 
Subject: DEW and DSS SNAP Employment and Training Program Partnership

Dear Members of the General Assembly,
 
Please find the attached letter from Director Alford at the Department of Social Services (DSS) and Director 
Stanton here at the Department of Employment and Workforce (DEW) announcing the transfer of the 
Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) Employment and Training program from DSS to DEW. 
 
As always, thank you for all you do for your constituents and our beloved Palmetto State.
 
Sincerely,
Sally
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